

Holy Family Catholic Primary School and Nursery

Hall Lane, Cronton, Widnes WA8 5DW Tel: 0151 424 3926

Headteacher: Mrs H Rooney

6th May 2022

NEWSLETTER

Dates for your diary

9th -12th May Year 6 SATS

Tuesday 10th May Extra Curricular Clubs resume for 6 weeks

16th May - Y5/6 Community Police Officer workshop

17th May – Y3/4 Community Police Officer workshop

Thursday 19th May – Year 2 Rejoice Assembly 2.30pm (2 visitors per child please)

21st **May** Year 4 First Holy Communion 10am Mass followed by Communion Breakfast in school (See separate letter with more information)

24th May at 2pm Meeting for parents of new Reception intake (for September 2022)

25th May Y1/2 Community Police Officer workshop

27th May Sports Day and Platinum Jubilee Celebration

Break up for Half Term

13th June Back to school for Summer term 2

17th June Year 1 – Father's Day event 2pm

Non-Uniform Day (Teddy bear donations for PTA)

24th **June** Feel Good Friday

Non-Uniform Day (Bottle donations for PTA)

Thursday 30th June Year 1 Rejoice Assembly 2.30pm (2 visitors per child please)

1st July PTA Summer Event (from 3.15pm)

Non-Uniform Day (Chocolate donations for PTA)

7th July Reception Rejoice Assembly 2.30pm (2 visitors per child please)

12th July Year 6 Leavers play 4pm

14th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9.15am

27th May – Sports Day and Platinum Jubilee Celebrations

9.15am - Reception and KS1 Sports

10.30am – KS2 Sports



We have been informed this week that the section of the school field that was re-seeded in the Autumn term cannot be used until the end of July/August. Our Sports day events will still go ahead as planned but the activities and track races we had planned will need to

Respect, Responsibility, Resilience

Email: holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk Website: www.holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk

Twitter: @HFCronton

be amended slightly as the space we have available will be limited. We're certain the morning will still be lots of fun for the children and enjoyable for parents to watch.

12.30pm Whole School jubilee picnic on the field.

The children will join together for a whole school celebration on the field to celebrate the Queen's platinum jubilee. Our school catering team are busy making plans for the picnic lunch and would love all of the children to take them up on the offer. More details about this to follow.



Adventure Trail

For reasons of safety and supervision, the children must not use the trail before or after school and are regularly reminded of this in school. Please can you support us in this and remind the children not to use the play equipment at this time. Many thanks.

1st July PTA Summer Event – 3.15pm – 6.30pm

The PTA are in the process of planning a fun-filled afternoon of stalls, games and entertainment that the whole family are welcome to attend. For the event to be a success we would greatly appreciate the offer of help from anyone who can spare a few hours on the day. We will need help to set up the stalls in the afternoon, run the stalls, sell tickets etc. If you can help in any capacity either on the day or leading up to it, please email our PTA team on holyfamilycrontonpta@outlook.com

#OrigamiwithSophie

New dates added!

If you haven't yet had a chance to visit the glasshouse in Victoria Park, there is still time to see the installation before it is brought back to school.

8th, 14th, 22nd and 28th May 10am - 12pm

https://www.instagram.com/origamiwithsophie/

Good Luck Year 6



Year 6 children have will be sitting their SATs next week and we wish them lots of luck - not that they will need it! They have been working very hard and the four mornings next week are their chance to shine and show off all they have learned. The best preparation for the weekend ahead is to relax, enjoy the sunshine and arrive in school each day next week well rested, having had breakfast and with a positive mindset. We are very proud of them all.

Email: holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk Website: www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk

Twitter: @HFCronton

In other news...

It has been a very busy week and we've squeezed a lot into the last 4 days. Congratulations to the Year 4 children who represented us in a tennis tournament. They displayed our school values brilliantly and enjoyed the opportunity to compete against other schools. Some of our Year 1 and 2 girls took part in a football event which was also a huge success. Nursery enjoyed a wild and wonderful visit from the The Creepy Crawly Bug show. Our KS2 classes had their second visit from the LFC Foundation and are learning so much during their Social Action projects. We can't wait to hear which direction their projects will go. Year 2 had their second visit from the Road Safety team and learned some valuable rules for staying safe and enjoyed another French lesson from Madame Bramley – tres bien! (Remember to check Twitter for more news.) @HFCronton



Respect, Responsibility, Resilience

 ${\bf Email:} \ \underline{holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk} \quad {\bf Website:} \underline{www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk}$

Twitter: @HFCronton